
 76 South Main Street 
 Akron, Ohio 44308 

 
 

 

 March 23, 2020 

Tanowa Troupe                                                                                               
Docketing Division 
The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215-3793 
 
 

Letter of Notification 
Hanna-Newton Falls 138 kV Transmission Line Rebuild Project 

Case No. 19-1857-EL-BLN 
Supplemental Information 

 
 
Dear Ms. Troupe: 
 

Please find enclosed copies of Portage County and Trumbull County’s approval letters 
for the Storm Water Pollution Prevention Plan for the Hanna-Newton Falls 138 kV Transmission 
Line Rebuild Project.  Please note that the Storm Water Pollution Prevention Plan referenced in 
these approval letters was docketed in this case on March 20, 2020.  

 
As requested by Staff in the Staff Report of Investigation, recommended Condition #1, 

we are submitting this additional information into the docket. The remaining permits and 
approvals for this Project will be docketed as they are received. 

 
Should the Ohio Power Siting Board desire further information or discussion of this 

submittal, please contact me at (330) 384-2526. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Scott M. Humphrys 
Transmission Siting Supervisor 
Energy Delivery Transmission and Substation Design 
FirstEnergy Service Company 

 
Attachments 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

6970 State Route 88 
Ravenna, Ohio 44266 

Phone: (330) 297-7633   
Fax: (330) 296-5917 

www.portageswcd.org 

 

March 17th, 2020 

 

GPD Group 

1801 Watermark Dr., Suite 210 

Columbus, OH  43215 

 

Attn: Cassandra Austin 

 

Ref:  Letter of Approval 

Proj: Hanna – Newton Falls Transmission Line Rebuild  

 

The storm water pollution prevention plan (SWP3) for the proposed Hanna – Newton Falls 

Transmission Line Rebuild project in Portage County, OH was reviewed for compliance with the 

Ohio EPA NPDES Phase II General Construction Permit and for compliance with the Portage 

County Construction Site Sediment, Erosion and Storm Water Management Rules.  This plan has 

been approved as of 3/17/2020.  Please notify this office prior to any earth moving activities. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

        
 

Eric Long 

Storm Water Engineer 

Portage County Soil and Water Conservation District 

(330) 235-6812 

elong@portageswcd.org 
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This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities 

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on 

3/23/2020 2:00:32 PM

in

Case No(s). 19-1857-EL-BLN

Summary: Notice of Approval by Portage and Trumbull Counties of Stormwater Pollution
Prevention Plan for Project electronically filed by Mr. Robert J Schmidt on behalf of American
Transmission Systems Inc.
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